## **GREATERLONDON** AUTHORITY

Our Ref: MGLA150216-5152

11 March 2016

Dea

I write to provide you with our response to your request for information that the GLA received on the 12 February 2016 in which you asked for the release of the following information:

Details of the dates that the GLA's Deputy Mayor for Policy and Planning has met with, spoken to, or had correspondence with British Land Property Management Ltd and/or its agents in relation to the application to redevelop the former Nicholls and Clark warehouses at Blossom Street and the surrounding parts of Norton Folgate since 1 April 2015.

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act (FoIA) and we can today provide you with our formal response to your request.

I can confirm that no such meetings, conversations or correspondence have taken place between Sir Edward Lister, Deputy Mayor for Planning and Chief of Staff and British Land and/or their agents since 1 April 2015.

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the reference at the top of this letter.

Yours sincerely,

Strategic Planner
Development & Projects

If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the complaints procedure, available at: <a href="http://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/greater-london-authority-gla/sharing-our-information/freedom-information">http://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/greater-london-authority-gla/sharing-our-information/freedom-information</a>